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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

3/31/15
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.
ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  John Adler, Andrea Begin (8:00), Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman, Karen Fletcher
Library Director: Jay Mann
Absent:
Cokey Stapleton
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES

John moved to approve the minutes of the January 28th, 2015 meeting.  Dani seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

REPORTS

Library Director’s Report:

Jay submitted the following written report:

Financial 

No major expenses in February. 
The February tax distribution from Boulder County was significant - $69,044.88 

Audit – they will be here the week of April 13th. The statements from our bank and lawyer have been sent. We have most of the required documents from Accounting Specialists in hand. 
Building 
The fire department was kind enough to bring a 12 foot ladder on March 5th. I went into the attic with the intention of turning off the preheater (the device that is likely responsible for our high electric usage) but I stopped when I saw that the box had a “turn off all electricity first” warning on it. Our electricity bill was not on a different schedule – meaning we didn’t exceed the 25 kW threshold again. 
Bob Barrett came up to the library this morning (3-20-2015). We spent 5 hours looking over the system inside the library, the maintenance rooms, and the attic. We also reviwed how you can monitor it online. We found that one of our two boilers has been leaking water / glycol (slightly acidic but otherwise not harmful) in the maintenance room for a while now. There were some other, mostly minor issues that came up when we went to the attic. Bob emailed Paul (our building rep) about fixing the boiler ASAP – ideally early next week. He will be sending a bigger report out soon. 
It is unclear what sort of service contract we have had – if any. My understanding is that typically the builders will warranty / service the building / HVAC for a year or two after it is complete. But our situation is complicated by the fact that the building may not have been complete / signed off on(?) Bob went over some items that we should be checking regularly but clearly have not been (e.g. replacing the air filters). Next week I will research what we’ve done in the past regarding maintenance and service. 
Staff 
I sat down with staff individually and we set some goals for the coming year. We had a staff meeting on 3/19 and we mainly discussed circulation issues. My goal is to have the job ad(s) for Geneva’s replacement(s) out by the end of the month and to have the person who will be doing the children’s programming start by the end of April (so that there is some overlap). 
Foundation 
They are planning a fundraiser that promotes the summer reading program geared towards children and families for April 26th. They also are planning a volunteer dinner for May 19th. 
Outreach 
Senior Pancake breakfast; lunch with Larry Grieco from the Gilpin Library. 
Programming 
Qigong – Geneva found a teacher that will be teaching a 5 week series of classes at the library on Monday mornings starting April 6th. 
CU Theater / Dance company production of “Don Quixote the Awkward Years” 
On Friday, April 24th the company will performing for around an hour. They are doing outreach in libraries and contacted Geneva.  

Artist Reception Susan Foster will be the next artist whose work will be at the library for approximately three months. There will be a wine / cheese reception on Friday, April 3rd. 
Emergency Preparedness Workshop(s) We are planning on having them on April 18th and 25th. Tom and I met with Randy Lee (Town Trustee) and Rick Dirr (Ned Fire Chief). Tom is coming up with a curriculum and arranging speakers. Topics will include things like preparing go / ready bags, Saws & Slaws, clearing brush around your house. 
Workforce Boulder County I spoke with someone there for about an hour. It seems like it is unlikely that they will come up here to give a training. But there are happy to share their training materials / methods with us. I hope to attend some of their workshops soon. 
Mental Health training Andrea has volunteer to train our staff sometime in May on working with mentally ill patrons and patrons that might be on hard drugs – e.g. de-escalation techniques. The Ned police will participate as well. 
Action Items 
AED Defibrillator – I’ve been looking for some grant opportunities but if that does not materialize what are your thoughts on purchasing one? The estimate is around $1500. I think the training requirements would be minimal since they walk the user through the process step by step. 

Potential uses of Capital Funds? 
Children’s section – my understanding is that originally some money was going to be spent on creating / furnishing a children’s section within the library that did not happen. Geneva is brainstorming some ideas with Kathy (a volunteer / retired teach who taught first and second grade) and Ethan. What budget do you feel would be reasonable? 
iPad tables 
Foundation 
They would like to know whether we intend on paying our half of the land payment in August $3k.
Jay reviewed this report and added that he has been working to identify challenges facing the community for other programs and outreach activities.  So far concerns with housing, substance abuse, and domestic violence stood out, and Jay believes that resume-building programs and workshops on basic software use would be a way to help with these problems.

The proximity of the fire station and concerns about liability make the Board hesitant at this point to invest in a defibrillator. 

Before making a decision on the iPad tables, the Board would like to review a cheaper bid that has been acquired than the one presented in earlier meetings.

Training for Board members would be desirable, but because this is not a non-profit Board, attending the upcoming training with other Town Boards is not likely the best option.

The installation of the Minecraft server was a success, and the Board thanks John and his sons for their work on this.

The Board will watch video Geneva put together describing needs for furniture, etc. in the Children’s area based on surveys she has conducted in the community.

The Board would appreciate the Foundation continuing to make the $3,000 land payment in August, as carryover funds are intended for programs and long-term maintenance.

President’s Report:
None.

Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:
1. As of February 28, 2015, we have approximately $7889 in our checking account. We have approximately $120,390 in our Savings account, and $82,390 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $59,129.

2. Income in February 2015 was approximately $104,351 from Boulder County, and approximately $229 from copy/petty cash/fees/interest.  Total Income for February 2015 = $104,579.

3. February 2015 expenses totaled $16,035.  Of that, $10,830 was for payroll, $1752 for books and materials, of which $1402 was for book purchase, $1721 was for maintenance, of which $912 was for janitorial, and $1254 was for utilities.

It is recommended that we ask Xcel to investigate the cause of the electric spike.
Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS
None.

OLD BUSINESS
Bob Barrett’s role was clarified and the history of business done with Paul Wember, Tim Williams, and MTech was described in detail for Jay.
The group discussed the need for a maintenance plan.  There has been no on-going maintenance since the Board decided not to renew the contract with MTech pending the heating system being brought up to the original design.  It is becoming more urgent to ensure maintenance is performed whether with MTech or another contractor.  The list of problems Bob Barrett has identified with the heating system will be reviewed with Jim, Jay, Dani, and Karen at a meeting on April 2nd.  In order to expedite the process of beginning preventative system maintenance, another Board meeting will be held on April 16th at 7 pm to debrief the Board on Bob’s report, and depending on its content, potentially make decisions about maintenance and whether or not to purchase a new boiler.  Jon and Andrea continue to investigate needs for longer term building maintenance.

Jay’s role in building issues was also clarified.  The Library Director’s role in coordinating maintenance should not interfere with other responsibilities.  It should be completed by the contractors and other entities sought by the Board, although the Board of course appreciates Jay’s attention to building issues.

OTHER BUSINESS
None.

ADJOURNMENT

Dani moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m.  Emily seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
The next regular Board meeting will be at 7 p.m. on April 22nd, 2015 .
